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Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday, February 3, 2011
Minutes
The Board of Directors of University Glen Corporation met on February 3, 2011 at 4:30 p.m.  The meeting was held in the Conference Room the University Glen Corporation Offices, California State University Channel Islands (CSUCI), 45 Rincon Drive, Suite 104-A, Camarillo.

Vice-Chairperson Robe presided and called the meeting to order at 4:35 pm.

Members Present:


Joanne Coville
Beatrice de Oca
Barbara Thorpe

Bill Robe

MacKenzie Garcia

Members Absent:
Jacquelyn Kilpatrick

David Press

Public Forum

Mr. Robe called for public comments.  There being no comments, Mr. Robe closed the public comment period of the University Glen Corporation Board of Directors.

Approval of Minutes

Mr. Robe called for the approval of the minutes of the November 5, 2011 regular meeting.  The motion to approve was duly made, seconded, and approved 5-0-0.

Executive Director’s Report
· Home Sales

· Direct sales in play, no buyer: 7
· Direct sales in escrow: 3
· Phase IA/B/C and Town Center apartments are 90% occupied and 92% leased.

· The Site Authority has been notified that the IRS audits of the For-Sale and Rental Bonds are complete, and a clean review was received.  

· The Chancellor’s Office audit for UGC will begin May 8, 2011.
· UGC upgraded the payroll system and added in a Time and Attendance Module.  Employees can now enter all time online.
· Monument Sign is to be installed at University Drive and Rincon in February 2011.

· Employee Handbook is complete and has been reviewed by UGC management and CI Human Resources.

· We are working with Campus PD on exploring the viability of a car sharing program on campus and University Glen.

· Effective January 8, UGC closed the offices on Saturdays.  We are still maintaining Saturday maintenance services by appointment and still maintain the emergency pager as well.  We have not received any negative feedback on this change.

· Flood Zone.  FEMA has issued their Letter of Map Revision (LOMR) which confirms a portion of University Glen is NOT in the Special High Flood Zone.  This is effective May 2, 2011.  We also have documentation from FEMA that speaks to the cancellation of flood insurance issue.  The documentation states homeowners can get a refund of the current year insurance policy and the previous year insurance policy provided there was not claim filed, which none was.

· Parking in Phase IC.  We have installed “No Parking” signs in Phase IC in response to the violation notice from the State Fire Marshall.  The installation was completed February 2, the bags were removed from the signs Feb 3 and enforcement of the no parking areas also started Feb 3.

· CI Power.  CI now owns the power plant and Site Authority is operating the plant.
· During the fall semester, Spirit Card program purchases totaled $1,139.
· Food Services Program.  

· General.

· Data from the first semester of the Dining Dollars Card Program reflects that students have used $154,130 of their flex dollars at all dining options. Spending breakdown is:

· Islands Café - $6,782

· Student Union Building - $41,752

· Library Freudian Sip - $7,175

· Tortillas Grill - $26,908

· Sammy’s Market, Subway & Juice-it-Up = $71,513

· Islands Café.

· Fall semester we averaged 65 meals per breakfast, this semester we are averaging 100 meals per breakfast.  It is too early to in the semester to really rely on these numbers, but we are seeing more meals being served this semester.
· The Catering Program is fully operational and very busy.  We are in the process of getting bids on leasing a catering truck in order to get around campus more efficiently. 

Mr. Robe talked about the Phase 2A/B construction site and possible alternatives to building for-sale homes.  The Board discussed senior housing options and the impact such a program would have for the area.  Mr. Robe was going to provide additional information to Ms. Coville and Dr. Blaine regarding a senior living community in Thousand Oaks.
Homeowners Advisory Council

· The biggest topics of discussion at Homeowners Advisory Council meetings continue to be:
· The flood zone.

· Developing a Community Garden.

Financial Report
Financial Reports for the period November 1 – November 30, 2010 were reviewed and discussed.
Old Business

There was no old business.

New Business

There was no new business.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 5:25 pm.
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University Glen Corporation
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_____________________
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